**INTRODUCTION** – The Autry Museum of the American West is a museum located in Griffith Park in Los Angeles, California. The Autry Museum tells stories about the diverse peoples of the American West through education, exhibitions, public programs, and initiatives like the *Collecting Community History Initiative* (CCHI). CCHI started in April 2020 because history is being made now. Through CCHI, the Autry Museum collects stories and objects from moments in history that are important to different communities in the American West.

The African American community has been, and continues to be, an important part of the American West. Throughout history, the African American community has faced **racial discrimination** caused by various **campaigns** of racial terror and white supremacy (e.g. **enslavement**, **Jim Crow laws**, **War on Drugs**, **mass incarceration**, etc.). White supremacy is the belief that white people are superior to those of all other races, especially the Black race, and should therefore dominate society. Additionally, a leading cause of deaths for young Black men in the United States is through encounters with law enforcement. Videos and accounts of Black Americans' deaths have dominated national news headlines and social media.



This image shows a person holding a sign with the sentence "The key to the future is knowledge of your past." What do you think this sentence means? Write your answer in the space provided or on a separate document.

### Glossary

Campaigns: a series of activities meant to produce a particular result

**Discrimination:** the practice of unfairly treating a person or group differently from other people or groups of people **Enslavement:** a person who is owned by another person and is forced to work without pay or rights; slavery **Jim Crow laws:** laws issued by states and cities to segregate Black people from white people and to limit African Americans' rights resulting in a different form of forced domination by white Americans over African Americans **Mass incarceration:** the high number of people being imprisoned, which disproportionately affects people of color **Racial:** relating to/based on any one of the groups that humans are often divided into based on physical traits or ancestry

War on Drugs: arresting and imprisoning people for illegal drug use, which disproportionately affects people of color

**PART 1** – In 2013, the Black Lives Matter Movement was started by Alicia Garza, Patrisse Cullors, and Opal Tometi after George Zimmerman was found not guilty of killing 17-year-old Trayvon Martin. Alicia, Patrisse, and Opal started #BlackLivesMatter as an online community to fight **racism** against Black people. This online community eventually became a global organization. In 2020, the deaths of Ahmaud Arbery (25), Breonna Taylor (26), and Tony McDade (38) continued to cause great pain. Racial issues reached a high point when a video of the death of George Floyd (46) by law enforcement went **viral** in May 2020, ultimately leading to national protests, uprisings, and more people joining the Black Lives Matter Movement.



As a response to and in **solidarity** with the Movement for Black Lives across the world, CCHI seeks to assist in collecting, cataloging, and preserving this critical moment in civil rights history in the American West. The images of people protesting, to the left and in the INTRODUCTION, were submitted to CCHI. Rob Liggins took both images during Black Lives Matter protests in the Los Angeles area in 2020.

Taking part in protests, creating initiatives such as CCHI, and participating in movements for racial **justice** are some of the different ways that people can take action to help create change in their community. What are some other ways that people can take action to help create change in their community? Write your answer in the space provided or on a separate document.

### Glossary

Justice: fair treatment Racism: discrimination or hatred based on race Solidarity: a feeling of unity between people who have the same interests, goals, etc. Viral: spreading very quickly to many people especially through the Internet

**PART 3** – After looking closely at Artwork #1 from **PART 2**, describe what you see by answering the questions in the chart below. Write your answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

ART ANALYSIS QUESTIONS	MY DESCRIPTIONS
What colors do you see in the artwork?	
What images (people, places, or things, etc.) do you see in the artwork?	
What shapes do you see in the artwork?	
What words do you see in the artwork?	
What do your eyes focus on in the artwork? Why?	
What else do you notice about the artwork?	
What questions do you have about the artwork?	

**PART 4** – Art tells stories. What do you think Artwork #1 from **PART 2** is about? Make a hypothesis about what story you think the artist is trying to tell others through this artwork. Write your hypothesis in the space below or on a separate document.

**PART 5** – Artists create art for a reason. Why do you think the artist made Artwork #1 from **PART** 2? Make a hypothesis about why you think the artist created this artwork. Write your hypothesis in the space below or on a separate document.

**PART 6** – Prove or disprove your hypotheses by reading the object label and the artist's quote about Artwork #1 from **PART 2**. This object label provides detailed information about the artwork while the artist's quote describes the artwork in the artist's own words.



#### Artist's Quote

"My No Justice, No Peace is a tribute to the life of Breonna Taylor, whose killers have still not been brought to justice. This piece was exhausting to create, being a Black woman myself. [However] I aimed to [use this piece to] raise more awareness to her case."

— Imani Parker (LA-based artist)

**PART 7** – Now that you have learned more about the story that the artist is telling through Artwork #1 by reading the object label and the artist's quote in **PART 6**, answer the questions about the object label and the artist's quote in the chart below. Write your answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

OBJECT LABEL / ARTIST'S QUOTE QUESTIONS	MY ANSWERS
Who is the artist?	
What is the title of the artwork?	
What year was the artwork created?	
What is the artwork's medium?	
What story is the artist telling others through this artwork? What is this artwork about?	
Why did the artist create this artwork?	

### Glossary

Medium: the materials used to create artwork; the various types of artistic expression Tribute: something that you say, give, or do to show respect or affection for someone

**PART 9** – After looking closely at Artwork #2 from **PART 8**, describe what you see by answering the questions in the chart below. Write your answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

ART ANALYSIS QUESTIONS	MY DESCRIPTIONS
What colors do you see in the artwork?	
What images (people, places, or things, etc.) do you see in the artwork?	
What shapes do you see in the artwork?	
What words do you see in the artwork?	
What do your eyes focus on in the artwork? Why?	
What else do you notice about the artwork?	
What questions do you have about the artwork?	

**PART 10** – Art tells stories. What do you think Artwork #2 from **PART 8** is about? Make a hypothesis about what story you think the artist is trying to tell others through this artwork. Write your hypothesis in the space below or on a separate document.

**PART 11** – Artists create art for a reason. Why do you think the artist made Artwork #2 from **PART 8**? Make a hypothesis about why you think the artist created this artwork. Write your hypothesis in the space below or on a separate document.

**PART 12** – Prove or disprove your hypotheses by reading the object label and the artist's quote about Artwork #2 from **PART 8**. This object label provides detailed information about the artwork while the artist's quote describes the artwork in the artist's own words.



#### Artist's Quote

"This piece was brought to life in the wake of George Floyd's death. It was designed to take observers of the piece outside of their own worldview and into the worldview of the young black **adolescent** who has just seen another name added to the list. His large tear-filled eyes are a contrast to the idea that black boys can't show emotion. A time that is meant to be about fun and dumb mistakes is now filled with fear, **apprehension**, and **lament**. The first names of those murdered by the police system are placed around him to highlight the personal nature of these people who could easily be his family and friends. The split red and blue background serves as symbolism for the police system and hints at the pull of gang violence which is another heavy target on his skin. This piece shows a young boy who has simply had enough."

- Imani Parker (LA-based artist)

**PART 13** – Now that you have learned more about the story that the artist is telling through Artwork #2 by reading the object label and the artist's quote in **PART 12**, answer the questions about the object label and the artist's quote in the chart below. Write your answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

OBJECT LABEL / ARTIST'S QUOTE QUESTIONS	MY ANSWERS
Who is the artist?	
What is the title of the artwork?	
What year was the artwork created?	
What is the artwork's medium?	
What story is the artist telling others through this artwork? What is this artwork about?	
Why did the artist create this artwork?	

### Glossary

Adolescent: someone who is between childhood and adulthood; a teenager Apprehension: fear that something bad or unpleasant is going to happen; a feeling of being worried about the future Lament: a crying out in great sorrow

**PART 14** – Artwork such as Artwork #1 and Artwork #2 can raise awareness about the issues affecting individuals, communities, movements, and a whole lot more. Take action to help create change in one of your communities by creating an artwork that raises awareness about the issues affecting your community. Plan your artwork before creating it by answering the questions in the chart below. Write detailed answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

ARTWORK PLAN QUESTIONS	ANSWER EXAMPLES	MY ARTWORK PLAN ANSWERS
Which one of your communities do you want to raise awareness about through artwork?	Ethnic community Family community Neighborhood community Racial community Religious community School community Sports community Other community	
What type of artwork will you create?	Painting Other artwork	
What materials will you use to create your artwork?	Paint Paintbrushes Paper Other materials	
What story will your artwork tell about your community? What will your artwork be about?	lssues affecting your community Other story	
What colors will you include in your artwork?	Black Blue Brown Green Orange Red Yellow White Other colors	
What images will you include in your artwork?	People Places Things Other images	
What shapes will you include in your artwork?	Circles Rectangles Squares Triangles Other shapes	
What words will you include in your artwork?	Names of people <b>Slogans</b> Other words	

### Glossary

Ethnic: a group of people who have the same customs, religion, origin, etc.

**Slogans:** words or phrases, like No Justice, No Peace, that are easy to remember and are used by groups or businesses to attract attention

**PART 15** – Create your artwork using your plan from **PART 14**.

**PART 16** – After you create your artwork, write an object label that gives detailed information about your artwork using the **Object Label Format** below. Then write an artist's quote describing the artwork in your own words. Write your object label underneath **My Object Label** and your artist's quote underneath **My Artist's Quote** in the space below or on a separate document.

Ob	iect	Label	Format
<u> </u>	000	Ediadi	I VIIIIau

My artwork's title
Date my artwork was created
My name

My artwork's medium

My Object Label

My Artist's Quote

**PART 17** – Share your artwork, object label, and artist's quote with a classmate, family member, friend, teacher, or someone else.

# **Extension Activity**

**PART B -** After reading Imani Parker's artist's statement in **PART A**, answer the questions about her artist's statement in the chart below. Write your answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

ARTIST'S STATEMENT QUESTIONS	MY ANSWERS
Why does Imani Parker create her art?	
What does Imani Parker's work highlight?	
What has Imani Parker dedicated many of her pieces to?	
What is Imani Parker's hope for her art?	
What else did you learn about Imani Parker and/or her art?	

**PART C** - Imani Parker is passionate about creating art. What are you passionate about? Are you passionate about art, a **cause**, a hobby, a place, reading, school, sports, writing, or something else? Choose something that you are passionate about. Then write a paragraph about your passion. Plan your paragraph before writing it by answering the questions in the chart below. Write detailed answers in the space provided or on a separate document.

PARAGRAPH PLAN QUESTIONS	MY PARAGRAPH PLAN ANSWERS
What are you passionate about?	
Why are you passionate about this?	
How long have you had this passion?	
What do you want people to know about your passion?	
What else would you like people to know about you and/or your passion?	

### Glossary

Cause: something (such as an organization, belief, idea, or goal) that people or a group support or fight for

### **Extension Activity**

**PART D** - Using your plan from PART C, write a paragraph about your passion. Write your paragraph in the space below or on a separate document.

**PART E -** Include a drawing of you in the My Drawing box below or on a separate document.

#### My Drawing

**PART F -** Share your paragraph and drawing with a classmate, family member, friend, teacher, or someone else.